
 

Dear friend, 

    In July we had one evangelistic project and out of many 

great things that happened there we like to share with you 

some pictures and few words of thankfulness from one of 

the students ( Phillip ) who was part of this summer camp. 

We had 12 students volunteers and 12 staff people. At the 

project the students had lot of spiritual food and were 

trained how to share the Gospel and lead others in  the 

faith.                                                                                                 

Sharing the Gospel together 

    During those 10 days we had a chance to train our stu-

dents to share the Gospel through different tools like book-

lets, bracelets, diagrams, surveys or games. 

On this project most of our students had the first oppor-

tunity to share the Gospel with random people.  

It was an awesome experience for all of us and for me was a 

great joy to watch them doing it!  

This is what Phillip ( one of the students who were part of this project and 

is really young believer ) wrote to us after the camp: 

“Dear brothers and sisters in Christ, 

 

    I would like to thank all of you for the great support and encouragement 

you have given me at the camp, especially in overcoming my much un-

wanted anxiety and shame of public appearances and evangelism among strangers. 

I would like to express my special gratitude to the brothers Bobi, Oliver and Boban ( that is me ) with whom I often went 

to evangelism and learned from their works and experiences and ways of speaking and approaching. 

With all this I just want to testify to you, that by the grace of God, through the Holy Spirit, my "anxiety" and "shame" 

from public appearing in the name of Christ have disappeared, or at least I think so, because yesterday without a shred 

of self-criticism and without any negative feeling in myself that I had until then, in front of a large number of people I 

read some of the Psalms of David and the feeling after that was really great to me! 

And once again, finally, I thank God for sending you all into my life to be of great support to me. AMIN “ 

Bobi and Gabi Jakimovski 

Together Reaching Macedonian Students 

for Christ 

A picture of me and Stephan (one of the student volunteers) sharing the gospel 

with this group of young men and giving them a New Testament 

Boban       Phillip           Bobi 

August, 2021 



Studying the Bible together  

    We also had interactive bible studies, all of the bible stud-

ies were led by students. Most of the tools and guides we 

use with the students are easily transferable concepts be-

cause we are hoping and wanting our students to lead other 

students in their faith and be equipped with tools that will 

help them. This summer project was a great chance for them 

to try and see that God can use them in the lives of other 

people. In all the bible studies we had the chance to talk 

about WIN (Wining people for Christ) BUILD (Learning them 

to walk with God  and share their faith and 

SEND ( Reaching others with the gospel) who 

are one of the main principles in the Cru 

movement. 

We can pray that now God will use each of 

them in their homes, faculties and that God 

will bless each of them with new disciples.  

Family Camp 

We are very happy that in July 

we also got the opportunity to 

have a 3 day family camp in 

one of the beautiful moun-

tains in Macedonia. We had 

12 families and a group of 5 

Americans who came from 

Arkansas to help us with the 

camp. We had three seasons 

with different topic from the Bible for discussion while the kids 

were having fun activities and Bible stories with the team from 

USA. 

It was very blessed time and 

all the people had the op-

portunity to hear the gospel 

multiple times. Please pray 

that God will continue to 

work in their hearts and 

grow the seeds that were 

planted.  

Contact us: bobi_dobrevo@yahoo.com   

Address:  Bul” Jane Sandanski” 88/6-2 1000 Skopje 

R. Macedonia   

Give by mail:  Cru, 100 Lake Hart Drive, Orlando, FL 

32832. Checks payable to “Cru” with note: “For the 

ministry of Bobi & Gabi Jakimovski Acct # 2841728”   

Give online:  https://give.cru.org/2841728 and fol-

low the instructions  


